
 

Parochial Administrator:  
Fr. Christopher Gernetzke 

ST. PETER 
ASHTON 

Sunday, May 27, 2018 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
MARTINSVILLE 

Welcome to the Catholic Parishes of  
& 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH 
7121 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562-3912 
(608) 831-4843 
 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
5959 Saint Martin Cir 
Cross Plains, WI 53528-9312 
(608) 798-2815 
 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
7129 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562 
Principal Kathi Klaas  (608) 831-4846 
 

ST. PETER-ST. MARTIN RELIGIOUS ED 
Kaye Kruchten, Grades 1-5,  
(608) 798-3256 
kayereligiousedu@gmail.com 
Michelle LeVeque, Grade 6 - Confirmation 
(608) 572-3844 
michellereligiousedu@gmail.com 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE   Please see schedule within 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
7:30-8:00 AM Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday - St. Peter’s 
3:30 PM Saturday - St. Peter’s 
9:00 AM First Saturday - St. Martin’s 
Anytime by Appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
May God bless our new parents! Please contact the  
parish office to schedule the baptism of your child. You 
are welcome to contact the office early to complete   
Baptism Prep before the birth of your child. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations on your engagement. Please contact   
Fr. Chris at least six months in advance of the wedding. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
If someone is seriously ill, hospitalized or  dying, please 
contact the parish office. If you would like to be added to 
the prayer list or would like a visit from Fr. Chris, please 
call the parish office at (608) 831-4843. 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING ONE 
OF OUR PARISHES? Welcome! Please contact 

either parish office to register. Registration forms are 
also available online www.saintpetersaintmartin.org. 

ST. PETER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Randy Kalscheuer 
 

ST. PETER PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Tom Stafford 
 

ST. PETER  EDUCATION COMMISSION CHAIR 
Joan Pregler 
 

ST. MARTIN PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Deb Brausen 
 

ST. MARTIN CHURCH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Greg Greiber 
 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Diane Kalscheur  (608) 831-4843 
dkalscheur@stpetermiddleton.org 
Deadline: Friday at 8:00 AM (8 days prior to publication) 

 

 

  

frchris.gernetzke@stpetermiddleton.org 

Father’s cell phone (608) 561-7234 

 

 

Please note the 8:30 a.m. Memorial Day 
Mass will be held in the St. Peter Cemetery, 
weather permitting. In case of inclement 
weather, the Mass will be held inside the 
church. The VFW Service begins at         
9:30 a.m. Please bring your own chairs. 

ñGo, therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and 
of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. 
And behold, I am with you always, until the end of the age.ò  -- Mt 28:19-20 



WELCOME TO ST. PETER & ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

LITURGIES FOR THE WEEK 

Saturday, May 26 - St. Peter 
 4:30 p.m. William and Dorothy Meinholz 
Sunday, May 27 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. † Michael Unger 
Sunday, May 27 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m. People of the Parish 
Monday, May 28 - Memorial Day - Mass in St. Peter Cemetery 
 8:30 a.m. † For the Repose of the Souls 
      Of all Veterans 
Tuesday, May 29 -  St. Peter 
 8:15 a.m.  † Joan Wipperfurth 
Wednesday, May 30 -  St. Peter 
 8:15 a.m. † Delores Marty 
Thursday, May 31 -  St. Martin  
 8:15 a.m. † Terry Ripp 
Thursday, May 31 - St. Peter -  SPCS 5th Grade Graduation 
 6:00 p.m. Special Intention 
Friday, June 1 - St. Peter (Please note time change) 
 10:00 a.m. until Mass Eucharistic Adoration 
 11:00 a.m. † Frank and Margaret Petraszak 
Saturday, June 2 - St. Martin - First Saturday 
 8:15 a.m. † Robert Kopp 
 Mass followed by Adoration, Rosary, Confessions 
Saturday, June 2 - St. Peter 
 4:30 p.m. Special Intention (LM) 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. People of the Parish 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m. Helen Buechner 

LECTORS/EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Saturday, June 2 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m. Philip Klaas 
Sunday, June 3 -  St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. Shawn Neumann 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m.                    Jody Greiber and Matt Meinholz 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, June 2 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m.                     Ashley Hornung and Zachary Hornung 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m.                     Kaiden Neumaier and James Neumaier 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m.                  Adam Greiber  

USHERS 
Saturday, June 2 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m.    Reece Johnston and Rick Johnston 
Sunday, June 3 - St. Peter 
 8:30 a.m. Roger Frey and Fred Laufenberg 
Sunday, June 3-  St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m. Gary Wagner and Ivan Hellenbrand 

Memorial  Day Mass at St. Peterõs, Ashton 
 
 

This Memorial Day, Monday, 
May 28, Mass will be held in the 
St. Peter Cemetery at 8:30 a.m., 
weather permitting. (In case of 
inclement weather, Mass will be 
held inside the church.) A VFW 
Service will follow in the ceme-
tery at 9:30 a.m. All are welcome 
to attend. Please bring your own 
lawn chairs, if you are able.  

Scripture Readings for the week of May 27, 2018 
 

Sunday:   Dt 4:32-34, 39-40/Ps 33:4-5, 6, 9, 18-19, 20, 22 [12b]/ 
  Rom 8:14-17/Mt 28:16-20 
Monday:   1 Pt 1:3-9/Ps 111:1-2, 5-6, 9 and 10c [5]/Mk 10:17-27 
Tuesday:  1 Pt 1:10-16/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [2a]/Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday:  1 Pt 1:18-25/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12a]/Mk 10:32-45 
Thursday:  Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 [6]/Lk 1:39-56 
Friday:   1 Pt 4:7-13/Ps 96:10, 11-12, 13 [13b]/Mk 11:11-26 
Saturday:  Jude 17, 20b-25/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6 [2b]/Mk 11:27-33 
Next Sunday:  Ex 24:3-8/Ps 116:12-13, 15-16, 17-18 [13]/Heb 9:11-15/ 
  Mk 14:12-16, 22-26  

ASK FATHER CHRIS: The Alb 
 

The second vestment that the priest puts on is the alb. The alb is the white garment that covers 
the priest from his shoulders to his feet, covering the amice. In fact, alb is the latin word for white. 
The alb is plain white, and may include embroidery or lace on the bottom and/or sleeves. While 
the priest puts on the alb he says this prayer: 
 

 Purify me, Lord, and cleanse my heart so that,  
 washed in the Blood of the Lamb, I may enjoy eternal bliss. 

 

The alb is the baptismal garment, word by the sacred ministers. It reminds him, and all who see it, 
of their baptismal character. The baptized have been  washed in the blood of the Lam of God, 
Jesus Christ. This line in the prayer harkens to Revelation 7:14 and 12:11 - that those who are in 
heaven have been washed clean by the Blood of the Lamb and wear robes of white. This was 
foreshadowed with the Israelites, who were sprinkled with the blood of the sacrificial lamb and put 
the blood of lambs on their doorposts after the Passover meal to mark the places where God’s 
people lived. When someone is baptized, they are clothed in a white garment, symbolizing the 
purity they have from washing in the waters of baptism, washing in the blood of the Lamb of God 
which was shed for their salvation and freedom from sin. 
 

When the priest prays this prayer, he is asking for the Lord to ensure that his heart is pure and 
free from sin so that when he offers the Holy Mass it aids him to eternal salvation, along with all 
those he offers the Mass for and those who join him at that Mass. 

You Are Invited to Join the St. Peter Picnic Committee 
The St. Peter Picnic Committee has openings for two to four new members. Invite your 
friends and have fun organizing the summer parish festival. If you have any questions 
about this opportunity, or would like to join the committee, please contact  Vern Acker at 
(608) 225-9301. This is a fun way to get to know fellow parishioners while helping out 
with a major fundraiser for the parish. Thank you for your consideration. 

Bike to Mary 
The 6th Annual pilgrimage from Holy Hill to the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe in 
LaCrosse is nearly here...June 11th through June 17th. This pilgrimage was featured 
along with three Marian Shrines in Wisconsin this past year on Discover Wisconsin TV 
show. Check it out at http://discoverwisconsin.com/. The link to select is ñSpiritual Wis-
consin, Wisconsinôs Marian Shrines.ò In addition to learning a bit about Bike to 
Mary, check it out for a beautiful introduction to Our Lady of Good Help in the Green 
Bay Diocese; Holy Hill in the Milwaukee Archdiocese and the Shrine of Our Lady of 
Guadalupe in the LaCrosse Diocese. For more information, and to register, go to 
www.biketomary.com or contact Cecile at cecile@saintalberts.org or (608) 792-3487. 

Please Note Special Mass Times for This Week 
Please be aware of the special Mass times in the week ahead, as noted in the schedule 
to the left. You’ll see there’s a Mass on Memorial Day, a Mass on Thursday evening for 
5th grade graduation, and the Friday Mass time has been moved to 11:00 a.m., with 
Adoration beginning at 10:00 a.m. Thank you. 

Congratulations and Blessings To: 
 

Emily Bruketa 
Confirmed at St. Peter’s on Sunday, May 27 



MAY 27, 2018  Ǔ  THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

St. Peter  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $1,857 
 

$3,750 ($1,893) 

Year to Date $166,263 $176,250 ($9,987) 

St. Martin  Actual  
Offertory Income 

Budgeted  
Offertory Income 

 
Over/(Under) Budget 

Last Week $993 
 

$1,548 ($555) 

Year to Date $74,214 $72,756 $1,458 

Stewardship Report 5/20/2018 

For your convenience, one time or regularly scheduled donations to St. Peter   Catholic Church may 
be made online. To make a donation, simply go to www.saintpetersaintmartin.org, click on St. Peter 
Catholic Church, then click the “Giving” tab on the upper right side of your screen and select “Online 
Giving”. Thank you for your continued support  of St. Peter and St. Martin parishes. 

Religious Education News 
The Graduation Mass this year will be celebrated 

on Sunday, June 10th, at 8:30 a.m. at St. Peter’s, 

in honor of all the 2018 high school graduates 

from our parishes. Graduates are invited to sit 

together in the front pews. A reception with light 

refreshments will be held after Mass in the      

gathering room, being hosted by our parish high 

school juniors. Please join the celebration!  
 

Best wishes and many blessings 

to all of the graduates!! 

Gracious, Sovereign God, Lord of all nations, on this Memorial Day, we offer our prayers of thanks 
and intercessions. Thank you for the freedom we enjoy. Thank you for those who have served in 
the armed forces of our country, risking their lives for our liberty. Thank you for those who have 
given their lives in service to our country, sacrificing in such a costly way for the sake of others, 
including me. Thank you for those who have given their lives so that those who live in other coun-
tries might experience freedom from tyranny. O Lord, may we be more aware of just how blessed 
we are as a nation. May we be more grateful for our blessings, more faithful in stewarding them 
well, more eager to share them with others. We pray that families and friends of those who have 
given their lives may be comforted. Protect those whose lives are on the line today. Give wisdom to 
our  leaders. We ask for the growth of peace. All praise be to you. Amen. 

Totus Tuus 
The Totus Tuus summer program will be hosted at St. Peter’s the week of July 15th and we would 

love to have you there!! :) The day program is Monday through Friday, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

for students going into Grades 1 through 6, and the evening program is Sunday through Thursday, 

from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. for students going into Grades 7 through 12 (graduating seniors are 

also encouraged to attend!). The cost to participate is $50 per student for the day program and $10 

per student for the evening program, with a $100 family cap. Tuition assistance is readily available if 

needed!! The registration form is available in both church entryways and is needed by June 25th to 

guarantee a t-shirt. Please contact Michelle at michellereligiousedu@gmail.com or (608) 572-3844 

if you would like more information, or if you would be willing to serve as one of our amazing       

volunteers who helps to make this program possible! 

St. Peter-St. Martin Ordination Gift for Dcn. 
Drew Olson 

Deacon Drew Olsen will be ordained a priest at the end of June. He will celebrate 
Masses at St. Peter & St. Martin on the weekend of July 7-8. Donations are      
currently being accepted towards a vestment, that will be given to him from the 
parishes of St. Peter and St. Martin of Tours. Any donations received above the 
cost of the vestment will be added to the gift as cash. Please make your check 

St. Peter - St. Martin Parish 
Night at the Duck Pond! 
Thursday, June 28th at 7:05 PM 

 
Bring your family and friends for a night of fun at 
Warner Park! $10 buys you one reserved stadium 
seat and an official Mallards hat, and for $20 you’ll get 
a reserved seat plus 90 minutes of all-you-can-eat 
food and beverages! This is also a bobblehead    
giveaway night, so be sure to come early! 

 
Important Information 

¶ The tailgate will begin when the gates open at 
5:30pm and will end at first pitch at 7:05pm 

¶ Mallards giveaway hats can be picked up at the 
Fan Services booth located in the courtyard  

     behind home plate on the night of the game 
 

To Purchase Tickets 
1. Go to MallardsBaseball.com 

2. Click “Buy Tickets” in the upper right corner 
3. In Promotions Box on the right hand side of the 

screen, enter Promo Code: SPCC 
4. Choose your preferred seats from the map 

5. Click “Buy Tickets” 
6. Use dropdown menu to select desired package 

type for each ticket 
 

Questions? 
Any questions can be directed to Joanne Roudebush 
at 831-7726, or Diane Kalscheur at the St. Peter  
Parish Office (831-4843). 

Wedding Anniversary Celebration 
 

What Anniversary are You Celebrating in 2018? 
 

Bishop Robert Morlino will be recognizing couples 
celebrating 50, 55, 60 or more years of marriage, as 
well as newlyweds celebrating their first three years, 
on Sunday, August 12th, with a special Mass of 
Thanksgiving at St. Francis Xavier in Cross Plains. 
 

Wedding Anniversary Celebration 
Sunday, August 12th 

St. Francis Xavier in Cross Plains 
 

The event will start at 2:00 p.m. with a Mass of 
Thanksgiving followed by a cake, coffee, and punch 
reception. 
 

This is an invitation only event! Please notify Fr. Chris 
o r  t he  pa r i sh  o f f i c e  (83 1 - 484 3  o r 
dkalscheur@stpetermiddleton.org) by Monday,     
June 4, that you will be celebrating your Special   
Anniversary in the calendar year of 2017 and your 
name will be submitted to the Bishop’s office, to be 
sure you are included in this event. 


